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Draft Meeting Summary

Placer County Water Agency (PCWA) hosted a stakeholder meeting for the Middle Fork American River Project (MFP).  The key agenda items for this meeting included an introduction of Jim Fargo (FERC Representative), a presentation of source water management in Placer County, and an overview of the operations model.  A handout packet containing copies of the meeting presentation materials (referenced by handout number) was provided to the meeting participants. 

Meeting Summary

The meeting summary is organized by agenda item.  Each agenda item includes a brief overview of the agenda topic followed by a summary of key decisions or action items, if any.

Introductions/Review Agenda
The meeting was opened with a round of introductions and review of the agenda (Handout No. 1).  

Administrative Issues and Announcements 

The following summarizes a number of MFP relicensing administrative issues and announcements. 

· October 1, 2007 Meeting Summary, (Handout No. 2):  The Draft Meeting Summary was accepted without comment.
· Jim Fargo Introduction:  Jim Fargo, FERC staff member assigned to Project No. 2079, introduced himself to the Plenary and provided some background on the differences between the Alternative and Integrated Licensing processes.  Mr. Fargo is available to be contacted regarding this FERC relicensing.  Each contact will be noted in the FERC Record.  Mr. Fargo can be contacted at (202) 502-6095 or James.Fargo@ferc.gov.
Presentation on Source Water Management in Placer County
Einar Maisch (PCWA) provided an overview presentation on the sources of water that are used within Placer County for treated and raw water use.  PCWA’s main sources of water include its entitlement associated with the Middle Fork American River Project, the Central Valley Project, and a contract with PG&E.  PCWA also has contracts to provide water to the City of Roseville, the San Juan Water District, and the Sacramento Suburban Water District, among others.  Mr. Maisch provided a handout (No. 3) that summarized PCWA water use, by zone, in water year 2007.
Resource Management Objectives
A table (Handout No. 4) summarizing potential resource management objectives and associated technical study plans was distributed and discussed.  The primary purpose of the discussion was to ensure that the study plans provide the information necessary to address each of the resource management objectives.  
Overview of MFP Operations Model
Jeff Meyer (ECORP Consulting, Inc.) provided an overview presentation of the operations model that is being developed for the Middle Fork Project relicensing process.  
Process to Make Minor Revisions to Technical Study Plans

The Plenary discussed several minor modifications to previously Plenary-approved Technical Study Plans (TSPs).  These revisions were primarily associated with changes in schedule, refinement of the scope of Project betterments, and incorporation of additional information (such as specific instream flow transect locations) that was determined in the field following TSP approval.  PCWA will circulated the TSPs with modifications to the appropriate Technical Working Groups and then to the Plenary for final approval. 
Adjournment
February 4, 2008
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